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Kindergarten drop off and pick up times 

Supervision begins from 8.45am when our gates open 

WEEKS 3     9:15am-2:30pm (unless your child has a scheduled Best Start Assessment in the     

(Feb 8th-12th) afternoon) 

WEEKS 4 & 5 9:15am-2:30pm  

(Feb 15th-26th) Parent-Teacher catch-ups will operate from 2:30-3:15pm. You will receive                

   information from your child's Teacher inviting you to join them for one afternoon     

   either in Week 4 or Week 5. This session is designed to give you more information 

   about our School and will also give you the opportunity to ask any questions that 

   you may have. 

WEEK 6   Week beginning 1st March, 2021 whole Day 9:15am-3:15pm 

 



ABERMAIN PUBLIC SCHOOL—Safe, Respectful Learners 

Week 2  -  Term 1, 2021 

 

 
 

 

Welcome back to 2021! Special welcome to our new families!  

All our students are now settled into their 2021 classes and engaged in their learning! 

Our Positive Behaviours for Learning (PBL) focus for this week is ensuring our students are aware of 

our Interest Group activities, that they have access to at both lunch and recess. Students were           

surveyed by Mrs Roberson at the end of Term 4 as to which activities they loved and they also          

provided us with some great ideas for new activity groups for 2021.  We are looking forward to   

launching our new Solution Space this week and a Drop In Centre in the coming weeks.  

Welcome back to our incredible “school-based team”. 

Executive 

Mr Lamph  Mrs Bower  Mrs Roberson Mrs Gibbs  Mr Power  Mrs Hourigan 
 

Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) 

K/1T:  Miss Trotter    

K/1F:  Mrs Ford  

Supported by:  Mrs King, Mrs Hodges, Mrs Hourigan and Mrs Gibbs 
 

Stage 1 (Year 1 and Year 2) 

1/2W:  Mrs Wright   

1/2R:   Miss Rowsell   

1/2P:   Mrs Percy ( Monday -  Thursday) and Mrs Malam (Friday)  

Supported by:  Mrs Malam and Mrs Gibbs 
 

Stage 2 (Year 3 and Year 4) 

3/4HM:  Mrs Hedley and Mrs McLennan 

3/4B:  Miss Prior 

3/4P:  Mr Power  

Supported by: Mr Checkley, Mrs Bailey, Mrs Roberson and Miss Crossley 
 

Stage 3 (Year 5 and Year 6) 

5/6B:  Mr Bridge 

5/6MB:  Mrs McGee and Mrs Britton 

5/6S:  Mrs Sampson  

Mr Checkley, Mrs Symonds, Mrs Roberson and Miss Crossley 

 
Continued next page 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
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Support Teachers 

Mrs Hodges   Mrs Hourigan   Mrs Gibbs   Mr Checkley  

Mrs Bailey    Mrs Roberson   Mrs Symonds  Mrs Nowland 
 

Non Teaching Staff 

Mrs Stoimenoff   Miss Crossley   Mrs King   Mrs Walton 

Miss Morgan  

  

Office Staff 

Mrs Morgan   Mrs Marquet   Miss Morgan 
 

School Counsellor 

Mrs Byrnes 

 

General Assistant 

Mr Emmerson 

 

On return to school last week, all families received an email outlining our current COVID guidelines. We 

now have a Abermain Public School COVID Safe QR Code in place from Service NSW which sits        

alongside the Departmental expectations. Please continue to contact the school office when and if you 

need to attend the school site.  

A reminder that Rover Motors has changed the bus routes this year to include a range of new stops. 

Parents/carers of students using the bus service were encouraged to check with Rovers which bus their 

child/ren should travel on and discuss where they should get off. Thank you to Miss Trotter who        

supported our children on Monday by travelling on the afternoon bus with them as they experienced 

the new bus route for the first time.  

The P&C AGM meeting is scheduled for Monday 8th February, 2021 at 5pm, in the school Library. Those  

attending will be required to follow COVID Safe guidelines while on site. We do have COVID Safe      

number restrictions for meetings, so if you are intending on attending please contact the Office. 

Looking forward to a wonderful year of teaching and learning. 

 

Principals 
Ian Lamph and Debbie Bower 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
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2021 SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

Competitive students only from Years 3  -  6 and Year 2 students turning 8  

this year.  Students must be able to swim 50 metres or 100 metres. 

 

WHEN:   Tuesday 9th February, 2021 

TIME:  Students to be dropped off at Cessnock Swimming Pool  at  

   9.30am, and picked up at 11.30am 

WHERE: Cessnock Swimming Pool 

 

Last Friday notes went home to all parents/carers of Year 3 students inviting them to            

participate in the Term 1 Intensive Swim program. Due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, 

last year’s Intensive Swim program was cancelled. The Department is committed to providing 

opportunities to all students in primary school to increase their water safety skills. For this    

reason they are allowing us to run the Intensive Swim program in both Term 1 and Term 4 of 

2021. Term 1 will see Year 3 students participate, and later in the year it will be opened to 

other grades. The program has been jointly funded by the Department and our P&C, so is no 

cost to families. We are grateful to continue such a productive partnership with our P&C and 

are thankful for their contribution. This term's program commences on Monday 15th           

February, 2021 and will run for one week, with students participating in a one hour lesson 

each day.   
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Kurri Kurri Rotary Club - Bag 4 Brains 
resources donated for students. 

 
The Happy Tooth Kurri Kurri - for     
donating drink bottles for every      

student 
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BEFORE ENTERING OUR SCHOOL YOU ARE REQUIRED 

TO SCAN THE SERVICE NSW QR CODE AND COMPLETE 

AN EXTERNAL VISITOR TO SITE FORM.  THIS IS            

REQUIRED EACH AND EVERY TIME YOU ENTER THE 

SCHOOL.. 

WHAT’S ON IN PBL 

This week all students from K-6 have been introduced to our playground Interest Group        
timetable. Students have discovered all of the fun activities that are on offer every day 
and every play session. These activities have been designed to cater for student interest and 
provide fun and engaging activities that allows students to learn new skills, make new friends 
and use up some energy. Each activity is run by a staff member so students can build               
relationships with adults across the school and have someone to help them whenever they 
need it. 
 
At Abermain Public School there is always something fun to do, someone to play with and a 
Teacher to help. Your child will bring home a copy of the Interest Group timetable. Pop it on 
the fridge and make a habit of reminding them each day what is on offer during their play      
sessions. If your child has an interest that does not currently appear on the timetable, please 
send suggestions via Classroom Dojo to your child's Teacher and it may just make an               
appearance on next Term's timetable. We are always looking for new ideas and activities, so 
your suggestions would be very much appreciated. 
 

PBL Team 
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EARLY STAGE 1  -  Kindergarten 

STAGE 1  -  Years 1 and 2 

STAGE 2  -  Years 3 and 4 

STAGE 3  -  Years 5 and 6 
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TEACHER SUPERVISION DOES NOT START UNTIL 

8.45AM AND THIS IS ALSO WHEN THE GATES OPEN. 

TO ENSURE YOUR CHILD’S SAFETY WHEN             

ARRIVING AT SCHOOL WE ASK THAT YOU PLEASE 

DO NOT DROP YOUR CHILDREN OFF AT SCHOOL 

UNTIL THE SCHOOL GATES ARE OPEN. 



MEDICATIONS 

If your child requires non-prescribed or intermittent medication administered at school,     

parents/carers must complete a medication form which can be obtained from the school 

office. This form requires specific details of medication and health management.   

FOR THE SAFETY OF ALL CHILDREN MEDICATIONS MUST BE HANDED TO THE OFFICE BY      

PARENTS/CARERS.  MEDICATIONS ARE NOT TO BE HANDED TO THE STUDENT TO BRING TO 

OR FROM SCHOOL. 

ABERMAIN PUBLIC SCHOOL—Safe, Respectful Learners 

Week 2  -  Term 1, 2021 

 

Important information for parents and students 
 

The Department recognises that family breakdowns take place. However, unless 

there is formal notice it is assumed that both parents have shared and equal     

parental responsibility for their children and both parents have been involved in    

decisions regarding their children’s education. This also means the school           

recognises that each parent has equal duties, obligations, responsibilities and     

opportunities relating to matters involving the school. 

If changes occur in your family relationship which might impact on the               

relationship between the school and your family, you should advise the school  

immediately. This includes providing copies of any relevant court orders. 
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NSW PUBLIC SCHOOL  

FINDER TOOL 

Please find below a link where parents/carers 

can find information regarding their in-zone 

school. 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/school-finder 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

SMS texts will be sent to parents/carers between 9.45am and 10.00am each day to   

inform that an absence has been recorded for their child.  Parents/carers can explain 

absence either by replying to the SMS text, in person, by phone, school email or a 

letter to the class teacher.  ALL absences must be explained within seven (7) days. If 

you are having attendance issues with your child, please contact the school so we can 

work together to improve their attendance at school. 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 

http://www.abermain-schools.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL FACEBOOK PAGE 

Abermain Public School 
NOTES WILL NOT BE REPRINTED AT SCHOOL.  COPIES OF NOTES CAN BE 

OBTAINED ON OUR SCHOOL WEBSITE. 

PARKING  

REMINDER 

Community members have asked us to remind our      

families of the need to respect their driveways and       

nature strips and not park there while picking up or   

dropping off their child/ren. 

There is a real concern for the safety of the children. 

A REMINDER THAT 

THERE IS TO BE NO 

SMOKING WITHIN 30 

METRES OF OUR 

SCHOOL.  

THIS INCLUDES   

VAPING AND E     

CIGARETTES  


